MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, January 10, 1995.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Harold Hall at 8:15 P.M. with Councilmembers Bob Williams and Ray Gibson and Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler in attendance.

Also attending was Ramsey Vance (Marshall(, Gary Getrost, Janet Riggs, Talbott Richardson, Jim Lemmons, Butch Richardson, Bill Fender, Jim Harol, and Mike Mudd Tribune Reporter).

Bob Williams motioned that the Council approve (upon advice of attorney G. Gesenhues, jr.) \$20,000 for Bud Ollis, \$345 for Court Receiver, and \$562.50 for Court Mediator for a total of @20,907.50. Motion seconded by Ray Gibson; motion carried. (3-0)

Talbott Richardson advised the Council that he had maintained an alley located between him and a current property owner (Ms. SMith) for 25 years or more and he prefers not to have the alley vacated. He stated he may approach the Council at a later date for a vacation and that he will work with Ms. SMith in resolving any problems. Council stated to him that the alley in question will not be vacated at this time.

Since the Town attorney was not present at this meeting the issue of annexation of Wind Dance or Keller property be continued to the February meeting.

Council voted (3-0) not to vacate the alley between U.S. 150 and Clark Street and Main Cross Street and E. 1st Street, as requested by Pat Sappenfield on behalf of Fred Owen since the Council received opposition from the adjoining property owners (Ms. Miller and Mr. Pearce).

Bob Williams advised the Council that the most feasable access for Fred Owen for his property bounded by Harrison Street and Greenville/Georgetown Road would be the alley running south off Harrison Street, 10ts 4 and 5. Council directed the Clerk to seek bids (proposals) from Cristiani Const., Herron Axcav. and Kepley Excav. for costs of the project.

Council approved by a vote of (3-0) the fire protection contract with the Greenville VFD. for the year 1995.

Gary getrost advised the Council that he and Bob Gibson met with Ramsey Water Co concerning additional water supplies. He stated Ramsey is looking for ways to increase supply by making improvments to their system. Gary suggested the Council meet with Ramsey to explore additional or increased source of supply. Mr. Hall advised the Advisory Board that he will attempt to call a meeting with the Town attorney, G. Gesenhues, Indiana Cities Water and other water utilities in the area to insure an increase in source of supply, this meeting being either collective or separate.

Bob Williams motioned that David Mayfield, Utility temporary employee, be placed on full time status effective January 1, 1995, with all rights and privelages of the position of Utility Operator aat his present rate of \$6.70/hr. Motioned was seconded by Hall and Gibson. Motion carried (3-0).

No further business coming before the Council, Bob Williams motioned for adjournment, seconded by Ray Gibson.

ATTEST:

resident of the Counci